
If you did not have a chance to attend the Board of Education Workshop Meeting held on 
Tuesday, October 7th, here is some of what you missed: 
 
Dr. Labbe gave a brief presentation on the district’s QSAC Statement of Assurance (SOA) self-
assessment ratings, which he would ask the Board to approve later in the meeting. According to 
Dr. Labbe, the district indicated that it achieved 100% compliance in the following domains: 
Instruction and Program, Fiscal Management, Governance, and Operations. However, the district 
received only 80% compliance in Personnel because it did not maintain employee medical 
information in a folder separate from each staff members’ personnel file. 
 
 If you would like to see the meeting and each of the above mentioned PowerPoint 
presentations, please click here or find them below.   
 
The Board then moved action items from the Superintendent’s Report onto the Board Agenda. 
 
Among other motions, on the Vision 2030 Finance and Infrastructure portion of the agenda, the 
Board approved a contract with Before and After School Care (BASC) and several nursing and 
speech therapy agencies. In addition, the Board approved a facility usage permit for the SWMHS 
parking lot, a contract to lease out of busses for revenue, and several field trips. Finally, the BOE 
approved additional special education and related services for students in out of district 
placements.  
   
On the Vision 2030 Student Achievement portion of the agenda, along with other motions, the 
Board approved and adopted new and revised curricula, and the registration of a new 
Kindergarten student in accordance with BOE policy. 
 
On the Vision 2030 Governance portion of the agenda the Board approved the aforementioned 
2014-15 QSAC SOA. The Board also affirmed the decision made by Dr. Labbe to cancel the 
remainder of the 2014 Varsity, Junior Varsity, and Freshman Football seasons. 
 
On the Vision 2030 Personnel/Negotiations portion of the agenda, as well as other motions, the 
BOE approved Non Certified and Certified Resignations, Non Certified and Certified leaves of 
absences, a permanent Substitute Driver Position. Additionally the Board approved several 
stipends, including one for an in-school suspension teacher (as needed), and Title III English 
language learner tutors. Finally, the Board appointed a new speech and language therapist, and 
several non-certified and certified substitutes. 
 
The next meeting, which will be a Business Meeting, will be held on Tuesday, October 21st. 
During that meeting we will kick-off the budget season and present the 2015-16 Proposed Debt 
Services Budget. 
 
If you would like to see the agenda for this meeting, please visit the BOE Agenda page on our 
website. In addition, a complete copy of these minutes will be posted on the BOE Meeting 
Minutes page of the website once they are approved by the BOE during the next 
Agenda/Business Meeting on October 21, 2014.  
  


